
South Carolina Association of Student Financial Aid Administrators

Fall Board Meeting

September 21, 2015
South Carolina Student Loan Corporation
Present:
Elizabeth Milam
Jennifer Williams

DJ Wetzel

Cindy Peachey


Ken Cole

Kisha Dawkins

Carla Brewer

Earl Mayo


Katie Harrison

Jan Belton


Melanie Gillespie
Nancy Garmroth
Donna Quick

Traci Singleton

Bonnie Carson
             Leah Suttles


Joey Derrick



Absent:   
      Kevin Perry          
     Chuck Sanders                   Deborah Williams

Call to Order and Establishment of Quorum

President Milam welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 10:12 AM. A quorum was established with the majority of voting members present. Earl Mayo motioned to approve the agenda with authority given to the president to make changes as needed in order to facilitate the flow of business. Kisha Dawkins seconded the motion, and the motion carried. 
Action Item: Approval of June 2015 Meeting Minutes - The minutes of the June 2015 meeting were presented. There were no changes, corrections or additions. The minutes stand approved and will be noted as public record. 
Action Item: The 2015-16 Budget, the appointment of Traci Singleton as Secretary, the Sponsorship Tiers, and P&P changes to 105B.1 (regarding Treasurer-Elect and NASFAA Leadership Symposium) were approved by electronic vote unanimously on September 1, 2015. The results of these votes are noted as public record. 
Old Business
None. 
Report of Officers

President-Elizabeth Milam – Elizabeth thanked the Association for sending her to NASFAA. The event was a great experience, filled with fun and valuable information. The trip was worth her time and worth the Association’s investment. 
SASFAA updates

· SASFAA board meeting will be a virtual meeting in November.  
· SASFAA will continue the Presidential exchange. Elizabeth will be going to Kentucky. She will be the first to attend a conference and she will be presenting two sessions during their conference, October 14-15. 
· SASFAA is accepting nominations for awards; nominations are due by October 23rd. 
· It has been discussed that the Vice President and Secretary positions should be 2-year positions; the membership will vote on the recommendation.  
· The SASFAA travel expense form is being revised; the new mileage reimbursement will be 50.5 cents. 
· SASFAA volunteers:
· Ken Cole 

Electronic Services Committee, Chair

· Joey Derrick
            Legislative Relations Committee

· Jan Belton

Global Issues Committee

· Jennifer Williams
Sponsorship Committee
· Allison Sullivan
Conference Committee

· Katie Harrison

Local Arrangements

· Reed Allison

Electronic Services Committee

SCASFAA updates
· Death of Dr. Whitten, Founder of SCASFAA - We were saddened to learn of his death.  A sympathy card was sent to the family.
· Mileage reimbursement is 30.5 cents per mile. A copy of Mapquest is required.
Past President-Kenneth Cole – Ken has sent a request for volunteers to serve on the nomination committee. The Nominations and Elections Committee will seek a slate for President Elect, Vice President, Secretary, Treasurer Elect and Member at Large. 
Vice President-Melanie Gillespie – (see attachment)
The committee’s goals and accomplishments were presented.  
The following training events were discussed:
· New Aid Officers’ Workshop at Newberry College and at the Technical College of the Low Country. The training would be two days. 
· New aid officers track at SCASFAA conference
· Leadership Symposium idea: customer service/growing in the profession/growing in SCASFAA

· Possibly use webinars for training
We discussed NASFAA Credentialing.  Do we want to spend the funds for CORE? After the discussion it was decided that the committee will purchase the CORE material and offer NASFAA Credentialing as part of professional development.  

We discussed the Charles Whiten Fellowship. Donna Quick will work with Melanie to finalize the proposal. 
President-Elect-Kevin Perry (absent) - His committee’s special project will be a financial literacy training event. We will speak with sponsors to see what they offer at no cost to the schools. Regarding the Long Range Plan, nothing is due at this meeting but reports will be due at the winter and spring board meetings. 
Secretary-Traci Singleton – No report. Traci thanked the board for their vote and stated that she will do the best that she can. She requested that board members email her their reports. 
Treasurer-Earl Mayo – A copy of the approved budget and balance sheet were disbursed to the board. Earl stated that an electronic signature is acceptable on financial documents. 
Treasurer-Elect-Cindy Peachey – No report.
Member-at-Large-Nikisha Dawkins – (see attachment)
A list of goals, work-in-progress items and accomplishments was presented.
The following items were discussed:
· E-mails will be sent to potential committee members

· Kisha will review a list of all colleges in SC to see which colleges do not have members and then contact them regarding the benefits of membership. 
· A generic login will be created for board members to have access to Wild Apricot

214 paid members to date; 284 applications submitted
Volunteer lists have been sent to all committee chairpersons. Please try to use your volunteers.

Reports by Committee Chairs 

CHE Advisory (Non-Standing)-Bonnie Carson Durham – (see attachment)
The committee’s goals and accomplishments were presented. Ms. Durham also stated that she will meet with Dr. Woodfaulk about the SAT changes.
Communications (Non-Standing)-Deborah Williams (absent) – Report from Elizabeth.  Deborah will work on a newsletter as soon as FISAP is submitted.  Financial Literacy will be included in each newsletter. If you are writing proposals/papers/etc. please submit for newsletter.
Consumer Relations (Non-Standing)-Carla Brewer – College Goal will be February 27th.  Carla will be working with Vickie Pratt at CHE. The board suggested that Carla and/or Leah’s committee work on a PowerPoint for high school financial aid nights. 
Counselor Relations (Non-Standing)-Leah Suttles – Leah will be talking with counseling organizations to see if our presence is needed at their conferences. She has been in touch with CACRO’s President to be more active with them.
.  
Electronic Services-DJ Wetzel – (see attachment)

The committee’s goals and accomplishments were presented. In addition, DJ will be working on improving the website. 
Financial Planning (Ad-Hoc, Non-Standing)-Nancy Garmroth – (see attachments)
The committee’s goals and accomplishments were presented. In addition, the balance sheet and Edward Jones Summary were presented. The financial review will be done on October 22nd. Taxes must be filed by November 15th. 
Discussion: We may need to move at least $15,000 from the short term account to be used for the spring conference.
Global Issues (Non-Standing)-Jan Belton – She has received a list of the committee volunteers and will be contacting them. Her committee will select a population on whom to focus this year, including  providing a session at the annual conference.
Legislative Relations (Standing)-Joey Derrick – Joey is expecting significant legislation within the next 6-8 months. Committee members will be asked to be more involved to report to the association and community. An idea for the committee is to visit State Legislature (similar to what is done in D.C. with NASFAA). 
Lender Liaison-Chuck Sanders (absent) -- No report. 
Annual Conference/Program (Standing)-Katie Harrison – (see attachment) 
The committee’s goals and accomplishments were presented.  
Site Selection (Non-Standing)-Donna Quick – (see attachment) 

The committee’s goals and accomplishments were presented.  
Sponsorship-Jennifer Williams – Jennifer sent emails to 37 persons (30 companies) with information about the new tiers for sponsorship.  Recognition will be given at the annual conference focusing on the number of years they have been a sponsor.
New Business
· Defaulted loans and the Executive Board – The board discussed an inquiry from a member regarding checking for the absence of defaulted loans as a condition of serving on the board; no further action will be taken
· Dues – The board discussed raising dues; no action taken at this time
· NASFAA 50TH Anniversary Time Capsule – NASFAA is encouraging participation in their celebration. Suggestion is to submit SCASFAA’s history, photos, etc. Submission is due by 2/15/16. An online form has to be completed along with justification of why our relics should be included. 
· NASFAA Success Stories – NASFAA is soliciting student success stories. Send your stories to Elizabeth. Stories must be submitted to NASFAA by December 1, 2015. 

Closing Remarks and Adjournment

The winter board meeting will be in late January or early February. 
Melanie Gillespie made the motion to adjourn. Cindy Peachy seconded the motion, and the motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 2:19pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Traci Singleton

SCASFAA Secretary 2015-2016
